
New Durham Multi-Hazards Mitigation Plan 2010 

 

First Meeting 

 August 5, 2010 at 3 pm  

 

Present at this initial Hazard Mitigation meeting were:  Marcia Berry (Custodian NDS), 

Terry Jarvis, Catherine Orlowicz (Town Historian), Ken Quigley (EMD), Kyle Pimental, 

and Michelle Auen.  

 

Kyle explained the evolution of the Multi-Hazard Mitigation planning and the steps 

necessary to complete the process. Using a full-color Geographic Information (GIS) map 

prepared by Kyle, the Town’s boundaries, 100-year flood zone, and development that has 

occurred over the last six years were identified and discussed.  

 

A packet of information was provided for each attendee that included: the agenda, the 

Town of New Durham, Background for All Hazard Mitigation Policies and 

Implementation, and the new format for the Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan for New 

Durham.  

 

The team went through the updated Hazard Mitigation Plan for suggestions, edits, and 

formatting. The team provided a list of road name changes for the Town which include: 

Ridge Road formerly Ridge Road Top, Gertrude Lane formerly Drew Circle, Grove Road 

formerly Pine Grove Development, Tash Road formerly Old Route 11, Squam Road 

formerly Un-named portion of Nipmuck, Downing Road formerly Shore Drive, 

Brightwaters Drive formerly Cedergren Road West, Berry Road formerly Ridge Road, 

and Saint Moritz Road formerly St. Moritz Road. The team also filled in missing data on 

the Statistics of Interest table. The team identified a list of past disasters since 2000 

including: the Mothers Day flood 2006 Disaster number 1643, April Floods 2007 

Disaster number 1695, Tornado in July 2008 Disaster number 1782 NH, Ice Storm 

December 2008 Disaster number 1812 NH, and Wind/ Rain Storm February 2010 

Disaster number 1892 NH.  

 

 The team also went over Chapter 3 and identified new Hazards. The team collaboratively 

ranked the hazards using past data reoccurrence. The team also updated new potential 

hazards in the Multi-Hazard Threat Analysis to include hazardous spills, extended power 

failure, and public health threats. The top five threats will be included in the updated plan 

including new threats. In the new plan it was agreed that Chapter 3 would include the 

three new hazards addressed at the meeting.  

 

The team was asked to provide input on  the  past and future development trends on the 

Tax parcel map.  

 

The homework for the next meeting is gathering historic data and Town history. The 

team is also going to collect information regarding culvert replacements from the past 5 

years.  

The next meeting was set to follow August 12
th

 at 5 pm. 


